
Frank Gabianelli 
Public Works Director 
(203) 735-6028 

Seymour Public Works Department 

T'own of Seymour 
721 Derby Avenue 

Seymour, Connecticut 06483 

Board of Public Works 
Monday, July 14, 2025- 7:00pm 

Public Works Garage 

Members Present: Pat Lombardi, Bill Stowe & Quinn Levey 
Members Absent: Tom LaPaglia & Rich Demko 
Others Present: Frank Gabianelli 

1. Call Meeting to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 7:1Opm. 

COPY RECEIVED 

DATE: 7i 2./ fz.s 
TIME: • · ('tr'rf\ 
TOWN E~~S OFFICE 

Pat stated that the meeting was delayed by 1 0 minutes due to traffic on Route 8. 

2. Pledge of Allegiance 
All stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance 

3. Public Comment 
No public comment 

4. Approval of June 9, 2025 Meeting Minutes 

Motion: Bill Stowe 
Approved: 2-0-3 

Second: Pat Lombardi 

Quinn Levey abstained because he was not present at the June gth meeting. 

5. Discussion of Parks, Schools & Cemetery Maintenance 
• See attached Directors Report 

6. Financial Update 
• See attached Financial Report 

6a. Discussion and Possible Action Regarding Year End Transfer 

Pat stated that Frank met with Tony and has made the necessary year end account 
transfer requests dated 7-11-25. They are Control# 3 in the amount of $107,488.00 and 
Control #4 in the amount of $71 ,309. 



Frank stated that this was able to be done within our own budget and was able to get the 
loader tires from last years budget and not the new budget. 

Motion to approve requests 
Motion: Bill Stowe 
Approved: 3-0-2 

7. Vehicle Update 

Second: Quinn Levey 

Frank stated that the sidearm mower head is out of service. Frank stated that he put in 
for this at the end of last year for the new budget in capital to replace the boom and the 
carter head. Frank stated that he is waiting for the funds to be released so that he can 
get it out to bid and get the parts ordered. Frank stated that he was told that the money 
was put aside but that it has to be voted on by the Board of Selectpersons. Quinn asked 
what the cost is for the parts. Frank stated that at the time of budgeting it was $43,000. 

Frank stated that he and Joel made a surprise visit to see the hook truck. Frank stated 
that the hook body is on the truck and the plow frame was 90% done. Frank stated that 
he was told two weeks ago that the sander would be in the following week and then an 
additional two weeks after that. 

Frank stated that in the yard is a 1979 Dodge pumper, 1999 Ford 550, International 
rescue truck and tub grinder that are not worth spending the time repairing and would like 
to put them up for action. Frank stated that auction money does not go back to public 
works that it goes to a general fund. 

8. Transfer Station Update 

Frank stated that he stressed the importance to the attendant to keep the grounds clean. 

Frank stated that he will be ordering new signs to replace old ones. 

9. Director's Report & Monthly Work Updates 
• See attached Directors Report 

10. Other Business 

Frank stated that our employee Blake Roberts filled in at the transfer station and received 
a really nice letter from an elderly woman. She stated how kind and helpful he was and 
took everything out of her vehicle for her. 

11. Public Comment 
No public comment 

12. Adjournment 
With no other business meeting adjourned at 7:36pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Alyson Hartshorn 


